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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 9, 1981

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Thank you for your letter expressing your
interest in securing a position within the
Department of Health and Human Services.

I have taken the Tiberty of forwarding your
comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director
of Presidential Personnel. Please be assured
that you will be given every consideration as
positions requiring your qualifications become
available.

We appreciate yodr expression of interest in
serving in the Reagan Administration.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jeffrey M. Johnson
132 Seminole Trail
Frankfort, NY 40601



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 4, 1981

Dear Judge Figone:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative, Department of
Commerce. I have taken the liberty of for-
warding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel.
We will keep your thoughts in mond as we
move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Richard P. Figone
Superior Court of California
San Francisco, CA



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 17, 1981

Dear Mr. Puckett:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative to .the Depart-
ment of Commerce. I have taken the Tiberty
of forwarding your comments to Mr. E.
Pendleton James, Director of Presidential
Personnel. We will keep your thoughts in
mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Sam B. Puckett
4168 17th Street
San Francisco, CA 94114

WH DS s 74



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 17, 1981

Dear Mr. Schmitz:

Thank you for your Tetter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the appointment

as Secretarial Representative to the Depart-

ment of Commerce. I have taken the liberty

of forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel. We
will keep your thoughts in mind as we move through
the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. T. J. Schmitz, CAE

Tau Kappa Epsilon Fraternity
8645 Founders Road
Indianapolis, Indiana 46268
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 28, 1981

Dear Mrs. Hemphill:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative for the Depart-

ment of Commerce in San Francisco. I have

taken the liberty of forwarding your comments

to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of
Presidential Personnel. We will keep your
thoughts in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Bernice Hemphill

Irwin Memorial Blood Bank

of the San Francisco Medical Society
270 Masonic Ave.

San Francisco, CA 94118
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 10, 1981

Dear Mr. Gede:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative for the Depart-
ment of Commerce in San Francisco, I have
taken the liberty of forwarding your comments
to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presi-
dential Personnel. We will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Thomas F. Gede
1504 23rd Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94122



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Ernst:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the appointment

as Secretarial Representative to the Depart-
ment of Commerce in San Francisco. I have
taken the liberty of forwarding your comments
to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presi-
dential Personnel. We will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Stephen A. Ernst
401 Belvedere Street
San Francisco, CA 94117



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Artman:

Thank vou for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for appointment as
the Secretarial Represeptative for @he

I have taken the liberty of forwarding
your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James,
Director of Presidential Personnel. We
will keep your thoughts in mind as we move
through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Zohn Artman
9 Turquoise Way
San Francisco, CA 94110



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Terheyden:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative in San Francisco
for the Department of Commerce. I have taken
the liberty of forwarding your comments to

Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presi-
dential Personnel. We will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William F. Terheyden

Littler, Mendelson, Fastiff & Tichy
650 California Street, 20th Floor
San Francisco, CA 94108



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Magnin:

Thank you for your Tetter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative for the Depart-

ment of Commerce. I have taken the liberty

of forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel. We
will keep your thoughts in mind as we move
through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Cyril Magnin

Mark Hopkins Hotel

59 Harrison Street

San Francisco, CA 94105



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1981

Dear Mr. Smith:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative to the Department
of Commerce. I have taken the liberty of
forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel.

We will keep your thoughts in mind as we move
throught the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

My. Fred Smith

President

Dimensions in Printing & Advertising
440 28th Street

San Francisco, CA 94131



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 16, 1981

Dear Mrs. Brecka:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative to the Depart-

ment of Commerce. I have taken the Tliberty

of forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel. We
will keep your thoughts in mind as we move
through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Judith A. Brecka
Attorney at Law

609 Kansas Street

San Francisco, CA 94107



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 16, 1981

Dear Mr. Price:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth as Secretarial
Representative to the Department of Commerce.

I have taken the 1liberty of forwarding your
comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director

of Presidential Personnel. We will keep your
thoughts in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

-Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Eugene Price

Eugene Price Communications
2012 A Laguna Street

San Francisco, CA 94115



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 9, 1981

Dear Mr. Lehman:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding your comments to Mr.
E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential
Personnel. We will keep your thoughts in
mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Ferris Lehman
711 Eddy St. #1-C
San Francisco, CA 94109




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 9, 1981

Dear Mr. Warner:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth as the Secretarial
Representative of the Department of Commerce

in San Francisco. I have taken the liberty

of forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel. We
will keep your thoughts in mind as we move
through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Charles S. Warner

Bayshore Metals, Inc.

244 Napoleon near Army and Bayshore
San Francisco, CA 94124




THE WHITE HOUsE
WASHINGTON

July 9, 1987

Dear Mr. Boles:

Thank you for your Tetter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative to the Department

of Commerce,. I have taken the liberty of for-
warding your comments to My, E. Pendleton James,
Director of Presidentia] Personnel, We will

keep your thoughts 1in mind as we move through
the process,

Many thanks.

Sincere]y,

MICHAEL k. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Richard E. Boles
455 Upper Terrace
San Francisco, CA 94117




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 6, 1981

Dear Mr. Crinnin:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding your comments to Mr.
E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential
Personnel.. We will keep your thoughts in
mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincére]y,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER_ .
Assistant to the President-
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Larry Crinnin -
10 Argent Alley #12
San Francisco, CA 94131




THE WHITE HOusE
WASHINGTON

July 6, 1987

Dear Mr. Ayala:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth as Secretarial

comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director
of Presidential Personnel. We wWill keep your
thoughts in.mind as we move through the process.

“Many thanks, -

Sincére]y,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff '

Mr. Ernest ¢, Ayala ¥ Tl
CYO Urban Development 5
180 Fair Oaks Street )

San Francisco, CA 94110
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 6, 1981

Dear Mr. Rowland:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for an appointment

in the Reagan Administration. I have taken

the liberty of forwarding your comments to

Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential
Personnel. We will keep your thoughts in mind
as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER CTLaEST

Assistant to the Presidenf
Deputy Chief-of Staff

Mr. Robert M. Rowland =t

Atlantic Pacific Realty & Investment Corp. -
Flood Building, Suite 708 3

870 Market Street

San Francisco, CA 94102




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 6, 1981

Dear Mr. Berman:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative for the San Fran-
cisco Department of Commerce. I have taken
the liberty of forwarding your comments to

Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presi-
dential Personnel. We will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Henry E. Berman
164 Marco Way
South San Francisco, CA 94080

fﬁ"




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 6, 1981

Dear Mr. Hayden:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth as the Secretarial
Representative for the Department of Commerce
in San Francisco. I have taken the Tliberty

of forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel. We
will keep your thoughts in mind as we move
through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Bob Hayden : _

San Francisco Chamber of Commerce
465 California Street

San Francisco, CA 94104

o, SR
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 6, 1981

Dear Mr. Cleary:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin W. Wadsworth for an appointment
as the Secretarial Representative for the
Department of Commerce in San Francisco. I
have taken the liberty of forwarding your
comments 'to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director
of Presidential Personnel. We will keep your
thoughts in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincére]y,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER : -
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff.

Mr. Alfred J. Cleary

2177 Jderrold Ave. - 94124
P.0. Box 7680

San Francisco, CA 94120




THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 9, 1981

Dear Congressman Miller:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Roger T. Woolfe for the position of
Deputy Assistant Secretary, Employment and
Training Administration, Department of Labor.
I have taken the liberty of forwarding your
comments to Mr. E. Pendleton, Director of
Presidential Personnel. We will keep your
thoughts in mind as we move through the
process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Clarence E. Miller
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

o0& 4L



THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 9, 1981

Dear Buck:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Bob Evans for an Ambassadorship. I am
forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel.
We will keep your thoughts in mind as we
move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Buckley M. Byers

Deputy Finance Chairman
Republican National Committee
310 First Street, SE
Washington, D.C. 20003

/S



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 27, 1981

Dear Bill:

Jim Baker has forwarded your letter to me
concerninag Mr. R. B. Evans. To date, he has
not received a Post but he is one of those
people we are actively trying to place.

Please be assure that Mr. Evans will be given
every consideration as we move through the
process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable William E. Brock .
The United States Trade Representatiive
Washington, D. C. 20506



7/21

Shirley:

As Mr. Baker is not actively involved in the
Ambassadorial appointments, would Mike (@)=
whomever he designates) please send a response
to Bill Brock?

Many thanks and please let me know if there is
any problem with this.

Kathy Camalier




THE UNITED STATES TRADE REPRESENTATIVE
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20506

July 9, 1981

Mr. James A, Baker, III

Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President
The White House

Washington, D. C.

Dear Jim:

It has been quite some time since I have heard any news
relating to the interest of Mr. R. B. Evans in an
Ambassadorial pPosition with the inistration.

Therefore, I thought I would take a moment to follow up
on the status of such an action.

All are aware of his qualifications to assume such a
position, so I won't dwell on that. However, I would
really appreciate knowing if any determination has been
made as yet.

Thank you very much.




THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

July 14, 1981

Lo MICHAEL K. DEAVER
FROM: RON MANN i\kl

I've responded to a similar letter to
Pen and one from Senator Lugar.



THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

July 1, 1981

Dear Senator Lugar:

Thank you for your Tetter and endorsement

of Dr. John G. Rather for the position of
Director, Defense Advanced Research Pro-
Jects Agency. I have forwarded your
comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director

of Presidentia1'Personne1, for consideration.

Please be assured that your comments will be

given every consideration as we move through

the process of selecting the best qualified
applicant. ;

Many thanks.

Sincerely, &

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Richard G. Lugar
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

s




R{CHARD G. LUGAR
INDIANA

COMMITTEES:
AGRICULTURE, NUTRITION, AND FORESTR
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INDIANA OFFICE:

46 EAST OHIO STREET, Room 447
INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 46204

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

June 29, 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President

and Deputy Chief of Staff
Executive Office of the President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I am most pleased to have the opportunity to provide you my full endorsement
for the candidacy of Dr. John G. Rather for the position of Director,
Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency.

Dr. Rather is an outstanding public servant whose comprehensive energy,
space science, and defense related background make him uniquely qualified
to serve in this capacity. His splendid performance and managerial
capability demonstrated throughout careers both in the public and private
scientific sector, as well as in his current position as head of his own
defense research firm, account for the esteem with which he is held
throughout the defense comumity. His uncommon dedication to the military
needs of our country--and to the Republican Party--further make him an
invaluable asset to this Administration.

Dr. Rather's excellent academic credentials complement his already
extensive work experience and further identify him as an individual highly
suited to assume the responsibilities of this position. He was a key
figure in first calling Congress' attention to the potential application
of high energy laser technology, both for use in national defense and in
the development of outer space. He is thoroughly familiar with DARPA
having worked under contract to it in a number of previous assigrments.
Always he has acquitted himself with the utmost in professional competence,
integrity and diligence and can be counted on to do the same as a member
of the Defense team.

I consider it a matter of significant importance that the merits of
his candidacy be fully reviewed. Your time and efforts in this regard
are deeply appreciated.

Sincerely,

RGL:jgf



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear‘Mr. Robison: .

Thank you for your letter and the resume
of Judge Peter Lowery. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding your comments and
his resume to Mr. E. Pendleton James,
Director of Presidential Personnel, for
review and consideration.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. James Robison
P.0. Box 18489 . _. . BnE
Fort Worth, TX . 76118



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Roger:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of the Honorable John B. Conlon for appoint-
ment to the Board of Directors COMSAT.

He is under consideration and we will keep
your thoughts in mind as we movVve through
the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorab]e_Roger W. Jepsen
United States Senate
washington, D.C. 20510

ﬂ.uzo.&/



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON
June 30, 1981

Dear Mrs. Raven:

Thank you for your letter concerning your
interest in serving in the Reagan Adminis-
tration. I have taken the liberty of for-
warding your comments on specific career
interests and your resume to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel, for
review and consideration.

Please be assured that you will be given =
every consideration as positions requiring E
your qualifications become available.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Juanita G. Raven
120 Fernwood Drive
San Francisco, CA 94127

A<D



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Dennis:

Thank you for your letter of endorsement

of Dr. John F. Cogan for the position of
Assistant Secretary for Policy in the Depart-
ment of Labor. I have taken the liberty of
forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel,
for review and consideration. We will keep
your thoughts in mind as we move through the
process of selection. R

-

-

Many thanks.

Since%e]y,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Dennis L. Bark
Deputy Director

Hoover Institution
Stanford, CA 94305

24,



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Stoddard:

Thank you for your letter expressing your
interest in the position of Regional Admin-
istrator, Region IX, Small Business Adminis-
tration. 1 have forwarded your resume to
Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presi- ‘ x
dential Personnel, for review and consideration. g

We appreciate your interest in serving in the - _
Reagan Administration. . . ' -

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K, DEAYER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

(

A

Mr. 0. Russell Stoddard
217 Main Street
San Francisco, CA 94105
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THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

i 4 et ot g .

June 30, 1981

Dear Pete: o 7

I received the resume on Dr. Harlan Strauss
and have forwarded it to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director -of Presidential Personne]
for cons1derat1on

! Many thanks.

| Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President ot '
’ Deputy Chief of Staff . ‘ e o=

Mr. Peter D. Hannaford S2e 5% ¢
1002 22nd Street, N.W, -: =
Washington, D.C. 20037

STHKHUSS | _ . o ’



Peter D. Hannaford
1002 22nd Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20037

June 22, 1981

The Honorable

Michael K. Deaver

Assistant to the President
and Deputy Chief of Staff

The White House

Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mike:

Dr. Harlan Strauss, whose resume is enclosed, is interested in
becoming U.S. ambassador to Iceland. While I do not know him,
my colleague Carroll Leggett thinks very highly of him; hence

my passing the information on to you for consideration.

Sincerely,

LT e

{/ ,_-~"M%éter D. Hannaford



THE WHITE HOuUsE
WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Senator Lugar:

Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential
Personnel, for review. we will keep your
thoughts inp mind as we move through the process.

L3

Many thanks.

. <
Slncerely,

Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Richarg g, Lugar
Uniteqg States Senate
Washington, D G, 20510

» <



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 198]

Dear Mr. Duca:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative in San Francisco.
I have taken the liberty of forwarding your
comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director
of Presidential Personnel, for consideration.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Sam Duca
City Hall, Room 101
San Francisco, CA 94102



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Farrand:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for Secretarial
Representative for the Department of Commerce
in San Francisco. He is under consideration
and we will keep your thoughts in mind as we
move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincgre]y,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Stephen R. Farrand

Farrand, Malti, Spillane,
Cooper & Carpenter

701 Sutter Street

San Francisco, CA 94109
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

"Dear Mr. Dauer:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding your comments to Mr.
E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential
Personnel, for review. We will keep your
thoughts in mind as we move through the
process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER ,
Assistant to the President |
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William E. Dauer

San Francisco Chamber of Commerce

465 California Street

San Francisco, CA 94104 X

WH OSw orn7#H



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Hom:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative for the Depart-
ment of Commerce in San Francisco.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your
comments to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director
of Presidential Personnel, for consideration.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Ben L. Hom

United Federal Savings & Loan Association
130 Montgomery Street

San Francisco, CA 94104

M<O



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 198]

Dear Mrs. Guth:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement

of Mr. Kevin Wadsworth for the position of
Secretarial Representative for the Depart-

ment of Commerce. I have taken the liberty

of forwarding your comments to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel, for
consideration.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Leanne C. Guth
118 Virginia Avenue
San Francisco, CA 94110

e
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Ed:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Warren C. Cordner for a position
with OPIC. I have taken the liberty of
forwarding your comments and his resume to
Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presi-
dential Personnel, for consideration.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

— -

Mr. Edward Mills
Community Bank

2955 Fletcher Drive
Los Angeles, CA 90065

(00/(, pll/é/(,
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THE WHITE HOUSE

' WASHINGTON

June 30, 198]

Dear Bob:

Thank you for your Tletter €Xxpressing your
interest in serving in the Reagan Adminis-
tration. I have taken the liberty of for-
warding your resume to Mr. E. Pendleton
James, Director of Presidential Personnel,
for review.

Please be assured that you will be given
e€very consideration as positions requiring
your qualifications become available.

Sincerely,

.MICHAEL K. DEAVER

Assistant to the President

Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert R, Salyard
209 Booth Lane
Haverford, PA 19041

‘...____r__<
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Lack:

Thank you for your letter dated May 27th
which I've just received. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding your comments on
specific career interests to the Presidential
Personnel Office.

Please be assured that you will be given every
consideration as positions requiring your
qualifications become available.

Many thanks for the Chapter news.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Steven M. Lack
320 N. Civic Drive
Walnut Creek, CA 94596
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON i

June 30, 1981

Dear Mr. Nott:

Thank you for your letter of endorsement of ' et
Bob Kaneen and your recommendation that he be &
appointed to £i11 the at-large seat on the
Pacific Fisheries Management Council. I have
taken the liberty of forwarding your comments
and Mr. Kaneen's resume to Mr. E. Pendleton =
James, Director of Presidential Personnel, -
for consideration.

We appreciate your comments and will keep 1
your thoughts in mind as we move through the | )
process. - . IR .

-~

Many thanks. <

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. W. A. Nott, President

Sportfishing Association of California
555 E. Ocean Blvd, Suite 700-A

Long Beach, CA 90802
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 22, 1981

Dear Mr. Paul:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Tom Burch for the position of Under
Secretary of the Army. He is under con-
sideration and we will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff
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Mr. Andrew R. Paul, President

Special Forces Association
Washington Area

Capitol Chapter 11

6800 Fleetwood Road

McLean, VA 22101
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\ June 22, 1981

Dear Frank:

Thank you for your letter and endorsement
of Mr. Bob Powis as Assistant Secretary for
Law Enforcement in the Treasury Department.
We will keep your thoughts in mind as we
move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Frank G. Michelena

Frank Michelena & Associates
3188-H Airway Avenue

Costa Mesa, CA 92626
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FRANK G. MICHELENA, presidant.

June 15, '1981

Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President
and Deputy Chief of Staff
THE WHITE HOUSE
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Mike:

I have read of the proposed appointment of Bob Powis
as Assistant Secretary for Law Enforcement in the
Treasury Department and of certain opposition to that
appointment, so wish to make this opportunity to add
my support and commendation for Bob's recommended
appointment.

The Michelenas have known the Powis family for some time
and know them to be a close and devoted family, and know
Bob himself to be of the highest integrity and capabili-
ties. I personally feel there couldn't be a better choice
for this most important position and sincerely hope that
personal or political motivations against it will not. be
permitted to overshadow his value to the administration
and his very real ability to handle the position well.

Keep up the good work, Mike. If there's ever anything I
can do here to assist you, please don't hesitate to call
on me.

All besz/;egards[

/‘

//// ,/iié%”{;«~-
= /RANK G. MICHELENA
gire
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3188-H AIRWAY AVENUE ® COSTA MESA, CA 92626 L PHONE (714) 549-7074
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 22, 1981

Dear Mr. Hughson:

Thank you for your Tletter and endorsement

of Mr. Paul Crouch for Ambassador to Jamaica.
He is under consideration and we will keep
your thoughts in mind as we move through the
process. o ;

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Patrick N. Hughson
Association of American Chambers
of Commerce in Latin America

1615 H St., N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20062




DAvis, SKAGGS & Co., INC.
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STOCKS — BONDS

MEMBER
NEW YORK STOCK EXCHANGE

PACIFIC STOCK EXCHANGE 555 CAPITOL MALL * SUITE i125
SACRAMENTO, CA 95814
TELEPHONE (916) 442-3861
CABLE ADDRESS: DAsSco
TELEX 171395 , June 4 o 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike,

Greetings from your west coast correspondent. Enclosed are’
several items of interest and/or importance, (not in that order)
namely:

1) Swell article about Dave Berkley, Mike Deaver and
California wines in last Sunday's Bee.

2) Commonwealth Club bulletin with the "enemy's" report.

3) Resume of Coleman F. Fannin, candidate for Federal
judgeship. My discussions with Phil Wilkins were
very positive about Fannin. Phil, too, is writing
in his behalf. I found him to be a quite impressive
individual, just as his resume reveals. His daughter
and my Carolyn are sorority sisters at Cal.

4) "My Creed" by Dean Alfange. I have long been inspired
by this writing and recently went to the state library
to research the author. ©Not all Democrats are bad. Hah'

The message reminds me so very much of our President's basic
theme. Truly, Mike, there aren't sufficient words to deseribe
how comforting it is to know that our great country is finally
in good hands. .

Spoke to Marylou yesterday. She is fine and in good;SPirits,
and such a nice lady.

Best regards to Carolyn and the children.
Sincerely,

Jrar

Robert E. Bates

Vice President
REB:ds

Encls.
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Berkley

Continued from Page H1

state's celebrated Chardonnays and
Cabernet Sauvignons.

Berkley Isn't being paid for his ¢

expertise. He said he is volunteering
his services because of the excite-
ment that surrounds his White
House chores — he has no problem
whatever getting his phone calls to
wineriés returned — and because of
the rare opportunity to have a hand
in showcasing exceptional California
‘wines, “We have some of the finest
wines in the world, and now we have
a president who is promoting our
. product and who is literally stimulat-
ing the market,” remarked Berkley.
Whenever the Washington press
reports the menu and wine list for a
state dinner, the district’s wine
shops are swamped with hosts and
.. hostesses in search of the latest label
> that seems to have captivated the
Reagan fancy, sald Deaver in a tele-
phone interview. “There haye been
" a lot of raves about the new and up
to this' time unknown California
wines,” he remarked. “The presi-
dent,” he added, “considers himself
a connoisseur of wines and would
like to highlight them while he's
back here.” So far, he noted, Reagan
has been “very impressed” with
Berkley's selections.

WHAT HAS BERKLEY learned
of Reagan as enophile? “The presi-
dent,” he replied, “has an ddventur-
ous palate. His wine tastes seem
eclectic. They're not bound up by
prejudices. He seems very curious.
He's an adventurer who enjoys
many types of wine. He takes a real
personal interest in the wines.”

To illustrate the Reagans' interest
in serving fine foods and comple-
mentary wines, Berkley recalled
that several days before the Prince
Charles dinner they and the Deavers
sat down to a preview meal of the
courses and wines to be served the
prince. Berkley left the final wine
choice to the president, recommend-
ing that either the 1975 Joseph
Phelps Cabernet Sauvignon or the
1970 Beaulieu Vineyard Geoges de
Latour Private Reserve Cabernet
Sauvignon be served with saddle of
lamb. The president picked the
Beaulieu Vineyard, as Berkley confi-
dently predicted he would. “He does
like his reds mature.” Berkley was
so certain Reagan would select the
BV he had arranged to ship the
necessary cases for the prince's
dihner even before the preview
meal.

(Deaver hesitated to single out
one wine as the president's favorite,
but said Reagan seemed particularly
fond of the BV Cabernet. The presi-
dent, he noted, prefers red wines,
while Nancy Reagan prefers whites,
particularly the 1978 Chardonnay
produced by Trefethen Vineyards.)

..~ Reagan’s adventurous palate may
be demonstrated most daringly by
his willingness to adopt Berkley's
suggestion.that state dinners be
concluded with a sweet dessert wine
rather than the customary Cham-
pagne. The 1978 Stony Hill Semillon
. de Soleil, for example, was served
with a sorbet at the Prince Charles
dinner, and the 1979 Raymond Late
Harvest Johannisberg Riesling was
served with melon and raspberries
to conclude the dinner for Chancel-

‘{ lor Schmidt.

I3 ALTHOU_GH' THE Raymond

Johannisberg Riesling is expensive,
generally retailing for around $25 a
{enth, the president apparently isn’t

a wine snob: A wine he has enjoyed

.more than ofice, ahd which was
served him by a Georgétown hostess
adventurous in her own right, is the
Trefethen Eschol Red Blend 379, an
everyday wine that generally retails
for around $3.75 a jug.

Dath Dorllouy and Neaver caid

Michael Deaver, a White
House staff kingpin who is
especially close to the
Ronald Reagans, has been
called ‘Mr. Inside.’

they don't know what the White
House is spending on wine. Deaver,
however, estimated that the White
House served about seven cases of
table wine and four cases of spar-
kling wine during May. Using Ber-
kley’s estimate that the wines gener-
ally are costing $6 to $15 a bottle, the
White House wine budget totaled
between $800 and $2,000 in May.

Two factors have handicapped
Berkley in making his wine recom-

sndations. One is the limited avail-
ability of some wines in Washington,
D.C., even though its annual per
capita wine consumption -(six gal-
lons) is three times the national
average and even though it is ap-
pointed with nearly as many well-
stocked wine shops as it is with
marble monuments. “A lot of small
California wineries don't have East
Coast representation, let alone D.C.
distribution,” said Berkley.

The other is the lack of a White
House wine cellar. Because of Secret
Service concern that a storehouse of
wine intended for the president
could be tampered with, or that its
easy accessibility may be too tempt-
ing for bibbing aides who also have
ready access to war rooms, Moscow
hot lines and such, the presidential
residence is without a wine cellar.

HEY ARE MINOR obstacles,
however, and Berkley remains
remarkably unflappable as he copes
with them while patiently juggling
the other demands of a hectic and
varied professional life. At 37, big
and moon-faced, Berkley conveys
the air of a hale and hearty renais-
sance man, sort of a young and re-
strained Santa Claus.

By and large, he's a self-taught
enophile. The son of a former minis-
ter who is now the assistant schools
superintendent in Wheatland, Ber-
kley is a native Arizonan who grew
up in Pasadena, graduated from
Live Oak High School north of Yuba
City and earned a bachelor’s degree
in biology at Pasadena College in
1970.

He started to flirt with pre-med
studies at the University of Califor-
nia, Davis, a decade ago when a
friend persuaded him to enroll also
in a beginning viticulture class. The
course sparked his initial interest in
enology, but he didn’t get far, injur-
ing his back, dropping out of school
and spending two months in recu:”
peration, during which he was given
two wine books to read, which fur-
ther fired his interest. ¢

“Once recovered, he traveled
about the vineyards of Europe for
four months, returning to California
convinced that selling wine would be
“more interesting to me than being a
doctor.”

In 1973 he went to work part-time
for Corti Bros., using his spare time
to read wine books, taste wines and
grill Darrell Corti, a widely recog-
nized wine authority. Before 1973,
Berkley had never even been to the
Napa Valley. “I was a'milk drinker
prior to 1973.”

SINCE THEN, he's been to Eu-
rope five times, leading tours and
selecting wines for Corti Bros. He
also teaches wine-appreciation clas-
ses at William Glen, a Sacramento
kitchen shop; appears once every
three weeks on the KCRA-TV noon
news as a wine consultant; writes
occasional wine articles and advises
restaurants on their wine lists.

He and his wife, Diania, who
works in real estate loans at the
Downtown Plaza branch of the Bank
of America, are partners in the
newly opened Cafe Natoma in Fol-
som, an elegant restaurant specializ-
ing in “California French” cuisine.

in addition to overseeing the
cafe's cellar, Berkley is pioneering
dn innovative concept in wine ser-
vice: specific presélected wines are
offered by glass or bottle for each
course on the night's menu. Berkley
drew the idea from his experience
at Corti Bros., where in his most
familiar pose he's holding a bottle of
wine in one hand and is gesturing
pointédly with the other, explaining
to a puzzled customer the intricacies
and nuances of the proper marrying
of wine and food. During one recent
week at the cafe, for example, din-
ers were offered a 1974 Chateau Le
Grave from Pomerol for $3.75 by
the glass or $13 by the bottle with the
main course, roast rack of lamb with
mustard, garlic and thyme.

Inevitably, Berkley is asked —
not by Deaver or. Reagan, however
— what wine he would recommend
with the president's favorite snack,
jeliy beans. At first, he laughs and
attempts to avoid answering the
question (this wine business is seri-
ous, after ail). But then he replies:
“Because of their high sugar content,
you would need a wine that is re-
freshing, maybe effervescent — a
California sparkling wine!"
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and that the Schramsberg Blanc de
Blancs accompany the birthday
cake and assorted sorbet. In return,
Berkley received a copy of the birth-
day menu, on which Ronald Reagan
wrote: “Thank you for the great wine
selection!”

(Berkley also has a belated birth-
day gift for the president —a bottle
of Sandeman Port, vintage 1911, the
year in which Reagan was born.
Berkley hopes to deliver it to the
president later this summer when he
is expected to meet with White
House chefs to discuss menus and
wines. The Port. said Berkley, would
be “only appropriate to honor what
must be his most memorable birth-
day.”)

particularly the principals to be
honored at the meals.

As to his philosophy in matching
wine with food, he says a comple-
mentary balance is “manifested by
good acidity that keeps the wine
alive with a dish, fruit that doesn’t
overwhelm but rounds the dish, and
a finish that lingers.”

Although White House aides have
left the wine selection solely to Ber-
‘xley, without imposing any restric-
tions or guidelines, he quickly has
emerged as a cellar diplomat. keep-
ing politics, histery and cultural
heritage as much in mind as the
ingredients of entrees and sauces.

For the state dinner for Prime
Minister Suzuki, for example, Ber-
klev chose the 1979 Firestone Char-
donnav to be served with a halibut

0 A 1 was rich, « 1

¥

winery is part owned by Suntory
Intl., a Japanese corporation. “I
thought it would be a nice gesture to

honor the guest by-serving a wine

with a Japanese interest.”

Contrary to the widespread con-
sumer notion- that cost accurately
reflects quality, Berkley says his
selections are unaffected by pricing.
Wines shipped to the White House
generally fall in the $6 to $15 range.
For the state dinner for West Ger-
man Chancellor Schmidt last week.
Berkley selected an unreleased 1980
Healdsburger by Balverne Winery &
Vineyards of Windsor, Sonoma
County, a new and unusual Califor-
nia wine consisting of 70 percent
Gewurtztraminer, 22 percent Johan-
nisberg Riesling and 8 percent
Scheurebe. Although the wine is 10
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Dave Berkley, Corti Bros. wine connoisseur, makes a selection for the Ronald Reagans.
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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 19, 1981

Dear Mr. Musgrave:

Thank you for your letter concerning your
interest in serving in the Reagan Adminis-
tration.

I have taken the lTiberty of forwarding your
comments and resume to Mr. E. Pendleton James,
Director of Presidential Personnel, for re-
view. ‘

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Gerald L. Musgrave
The University of Michigan

Department of Economics

Ann Arbor, Michigan 48109



THE WHITE HOUSE

June 18, 1981

Dear Mrs.<5é543§%74’//

Thank you for your Mailgram and endorsement
of Mrs. James W. Gerard for United States
Representative to UNESCO. She is under
consideration and we will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mrs. Edsell G. Brundage, President
Womens National Republican Club, Inc.
3 West 51 Street

New York, NY 10019
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Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Deputy Chief of Staff and
Assistant to the President
The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20006

Ul e cprul v
4 ielp,
Dear Mike:

I've been trying to get in touch with you to see how you
are but am sure you're fine and involved in lots of
stimulating new things.

To update you on our current activities and interests,

it Tooks 1ike Mike Curb will probably get the Republican
nomination for Governor and I've become actively involved
in his campaign. In fact, our firm hosted a breakfast
last week for some of our clients and contacts to meet
Mike and hear and discuss his views on the issues. Mike
and his staff and we felt it went very well.

OQur firm is celebrating its 20th anniversary in business
on January 1 and we intend to hold several breakfasts of
this type during the year at which other political figures
will appear (i.e., Congresswoman Bobbi Fiedler--I'm
currently the executive chairman of Bobbi's Business
Advisory Committee).
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Mr. Michael K. Deaver
The White House

June 18, 1981

Page Two of Two

To tailgate on a couple of old items, was glad to see John Gavin's JZ;;f’#’
appointment approved and never heard from Martin Anderson, Ed Gray
et al. Is this still a possibility or better forgotten?

I know you're enjoying yourself and if I ever get to Washington
hope we can get together. If such a thing as a free moment appears
in your schedule, give me a call.

Very truly yours,
SINGER, gEWAK, GREENBAUM & GOLDSTEIN

e

Harvey A/ Goldstein

HAG: LD

P.S. Peter seems to be expanding the old P.R. firm and everything
looks okay.



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 18, 1981

Dear Jim:

Thank you for your Jetter and the resume
on Mr. Berne Schepman. I have taken the
liberty of forwarding Mr. Gibson's letter
of endorsement to Mr. E. Pendleton James,
Director of Presidential Personnel, for
consideration. We will keep your thoughts
in mind as we move through the selection
process.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Jim Lindberg

Dart Industries Inc.

PO Box 3157, Terminal Annex
Les Angeles, CA 90051

P1/C
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INDUSTRIES INC.
P. O. BOX 3157, TERMINAL ANNEX
LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90051

JAMES O. LINDBERG
CORPORATE GROUP
VICE PRESIDENT
PUBLIC AFFAIRS

June 15, 1981

The Honorable Michael Deaver
Depute to Chief of Staff

The White House

Ground Floor, West Wing
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I am taking the liberty of sending you the enclosed letter
from Paul Gibson (a friend of mine) and a resume on

Berne Schepman who is very interested in the Ambassadorship
for South Africa.

The material is all self-explanatory.

I know that Paul Gibson would not make such a recommendation
if it was not in the best interest of the administration.

Best regards,

AV e ‘



